#### **Minutes**

# Salisbury Liquor License Commission Febuary 23, 2017 7:00PM

Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Chris Walsh, Karen Jacobs, Tyrone Rowe,

Rhonda Cameron

Members Absent: Charlie Flynn, Sean McCarthy

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert

## Minutes:

Chris Walsh made a motion to accept the minutes from the January 12, 2017 and it was seconded by Karen Jacobs. VOTE: Unanimous

### New Business:

Angelica Pabon is requesting a One Day Beer and Wine License for July 7, 2017 for her wedding at the Salisbury Beach State Reservation. She has liability insurance and has secured all requirements of the reservation. Mr. Gilbert reminded her that alcohol must be procured from a licensed wholesaler and a list is available on the ABCC website.

Mr. Walsh made a motion to approve a One Day Beer and Wine License for July 7 2017 for Angelica Pabon and it was seconded by Mr. Rowe. VOTE: Unanimous

Mr. Gilbert informed Ms. Pabon that there is a \$100 fee and the license may be picked up at the Town Treasurer's office after Monday.

Mr. Gilbert noted an email request from the manager of the Upper Deck, Louise Roberge, for extended Sunday hours. On a motion by Ms. Cameron, seconded by Mr. Rowe to allow the Upper Deck to open at 10:00AM on Sunday. VOTE: Unanimous

## Applications:

New License for BR Foods Salisbury at 35 Bridge Road. This would be the first of our five new all alcohol licenses.

Mr. Rowe made a motion to accept the application and schedule a public hearing for March 9<sup>th</sup>. Seconded by Mr. Walsh. VOTE: Unanimous

License Transfer for Antonio's Pub from Frank Lanzillo to Anthony Politano. Ms. Cameron asked if there are any alterations. Mr. Gilbert stated there are no alterations. Motion by Mr. Rowe seconded by Ms. Cameron to accept the application and schedule a public hearing for March 9<sup>th</sup>. VOTE: Unanimous

## Public Hearings:

Mr. Gilbert opened the public hearing for the application of The Deck for an alteration of premises at 179 Bridge Rd. Mr. Mark Audette detailed his plans to add a second floor to the premises. Ms. Cameron asked about food. The second floor will be for beverages only and for those waiting for a food table downstairs. Ms. Jacobs asked about capacity. Approximately 80-90 seats and two restrooms. There will be a lift for handicap access. Mr. Walsh asked whether the access is exterior to the building. Mr. Audette indicated it was. Ms. Cameron asked if the upstairs would be open at 10AM on Sundays and Mr. Gilbert indicated that the license allows for the entire premises to be open at 10 AM. Ms. Jacobs asked if it was his intention to keep the upstairs open all the time or just for runoff. Mr. Audette indicated he would likely open late afternoon on weekdays and all day friday to Sunday. He may have entertainment.

Mr. Gilbert asked about parking. Mr. Audette indicated he has 81 spots on the premises and he both owns and leases space across Rte 1 where he can park hundreds of vehicles as necessary. He has valets and they use the rail trail to access so no one has to cross rte 1. Ms. Cameron asked about the boats in the yard. Mr. Audette indicated boats must be out by end of May and usually are gone by May 15.

On a motion by Mr. Walsh seconded by Mr. Rowe to close the hearing. VOTE: Unanimous

Mr. Gilbert asked for a motion to approve the application of The Deck for alteration of premises. Motion by Mr. Rowe, seconded by Mr. Walsh. VOTE: Unanimous.

#### Correspondence:

Mr. Gilbert announced that there is a meeting on Monday for SCTV regarding the negotiation of a new contract.

#### Inspector's Reports:

Mr. Rowe indicated that he had visited VASA and he praised the staff for their work. He raised a concern about the Tap system and whether or not it is required that beer be identified on the tap. Mr. Gilbert will check with the ABCC and will follow up with VASA if necessary.

## Old Business:

Mr. Gilbert indicated that the ABCC had returned the Kittens application with no action and he feels this will not go forward. He also indicated that seasonal license will handled on March 9<sup>th</sup> and that Splash would not be renewing their license.

Mr. Walsh made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:22 PM and it was seconded by Mr. Rowe. VOTE: Unanimous.